
Dear Grantees and Partners,

See the attached flyer for a correction to the event announcement that was sent earlier.

Thank you,

ADSSP National Resource Center

From: Grantees of AoA Alzheimer grant program <ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV>
To: ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOVADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV

Date: 9/23/2014 9:21:37 AM
Subject: Correction to Event Announcement: Cultural Awareness in Dementia Care

Attachments: Dementia Cult Competence.pdf

On Thu, Sep 18, 2014 at 8:57 AM, Sari Shuman <sshuman@alz.org> wrote:
Dear ADSSP Grantees, AoA System Integration Grantees, and Collaborative Partners,

We'd like to make you aware of an event on Thursday, September 25th-- Cultural Awareness in 
Dementia Care: Tools for Your Practice When Caring for American Indians.

You can attend the live-streaming of this event by following the link in the attached flier.

Thank you,
ADSSP National Resource Center

To unsubscribe from the 2013_ADSSP_SI list, click the following link: 
http://list.nih.gov/cgi-bin/wa.exe?SUBED1=2013_ADSSP_SI&A=1

To unsubscribe from the 2013_ADSSP_SI list, click the following link: 
http://list.nih.gov/cgi-bin/wa.exe?SUBED1=2013_ADSSP_SI&A=1
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